
GVC Board of Representatives Meeting Summary  

March 21, 2024 

Next meeting: Thursday, April 18, 2024 

UPDATES 

 

Steve Christy, Pima County Board of Supervisors, District 4 absent, Tom Berezny reporting 

• Issue of immigration federal funds running out at end of March is still not on agenda. Closing all Welcome Centers 

will mean street releases. Still hoping Feds will come through with money. 

• New outdoor lighting reg still being reviewed. HOA may ask for an assessment for their area. 

• Hospice house in CCVI is still being reviewed and described as a “ping-pong” game. The hospice house is 

classifying their unit as a group home. This runs contrary to HOA rules, but not Fed Fair Housing. 

• Although interest in a new Circle K and the hospital have circulated, no permits have been filed.  

Fire Chef Chuck Wunder, Green Valley Fire 

• Major expansion of personnel under way. 30 new hires in training. May see them jogging around a lot. 

• Easter weekend is the busiest time for Madera Canyon. Access will be limited and controlled. Use caution around 

the roads and area.  

Lieutenant Courtney Rodriquez, Pima County Sheriff’s Department 
 

• Less crashes and traffic problems. Thanks community for helping with this issue 

Commander Doug Kenyon, Green Valley Sheriff’s Volunteers.  

• Scam of the month is the IRS calls and letters saying a refund is due that is not collected. IRS does not call or 

write to you about this.  

• Warning of heavy traffic on Easter in Madera Canyon. Only 100 cars will be allowed up.  

• Open House at SAV on April 6 at 11:00 – 2:00. 

• Register for Home Check now. Need to get paperwork and permission info done early. 

Mayor Tom Murphy, Sahuarita 

• Fiesta Sahuarita on April 6, 2:00 – 4:00 at Anamax park. 

CEO Scott Somers, Green Valley Recreation, absent. 

President Debbie Kenyon, GVC, President’s Report 

• Future Forums:  

o March 23 – First Responders Fair at Historic Canoa Ranch. Displays and demonstrations of canine unit, 

equipment, and other items. Booths, demonstrations, and events…with everyone from Sheriff to State 

Troopers to Game & Fish. Volunteers are needed. NOTE: With working dogs present, no pets! 

o March 23 – Veterans History Project during the First Responders Fair. Project through Library of 

Congress to add audio and visual accounts to their memorabilia collected since WWI. Veterans are 

invited to record and preserve their recollections. Appointments through Congressman Ciscomani’s office.  

530-881-3588 or Nancy Heiser@mail.house.gov. 

o June 6 – Monsoon Madness at CPAC. Great response last year.  
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